5-6 класс

Время выполнения – 75 минут. Максимальное количество баллов – 64 балла

LISTENING – 9 балов (1 балл за правильный ответ), 10 минут

Task 1. Listen to three dialogues (1-3). Choose a situation (A, B, C, or D) for each dialogue.

1	A. A telephone conversation
2	B. A meeting in the street
3	C. A conversation at a party
	D. Someone coming to someone else's house

Task 2. Listen to the dialogues again. Choose True or False for each of the sentences.

4. Debbie is with her brother.	4. Debbie	is with her	brother.	True /	False
--------------------------------	-----------	-------------	----------	--------	-------

5. Debbie goes to the sports day. **True / False**

6. Jack's dad is at home. **True / False**

7. Mr. Davis wants to walk to work. **True / False**

8. Amy's going to a party. **True / False**

9. Derek agrees to meet Amy. **True / False**

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET!

5-6 класс

READING - 8 балов (1 балл за правильный ответ), 10 минут

Task 1. Read the text. Answer questions 10-17 choosing the best option A, B or C.

The secret

Henry Cooper was a journalist. He was on his second visit to the Moon, away from the crowded Earth. He knew something was strange. People didn't want to talk to him. Cooper decided to find out the secret. He telephoned the Police Chief, Chandra, an old friend of his.

"You know everything that's happening on the Moon, Chandra. So, why are people trying to hide things from me?"

"No idea," Chandra said. "I'll start asking some questions."

The Police Chief promised to find out about the secret. Two weeks later they met. They left the city in a Moon car and drove towards the research center. Cooper could see the Earth, low in the southern sky. Finally, they came to a large modern building and went in. It was Sunday morning and the research center was empty. They went into a big laboratory in the center of the building. It was full of different plants and small animals from Earth. Waiting there was a short, grey-haired man. He looked very worried and unhappy.

"Dr. Hastings," said Chandra. "This is Mr. Cooper. He is a journalist from Earth."

Dr. Hastings took out a small brown animal from a container.

"Do you know what this is?" Dr. Hastings asked.

"Of course," said Cooper. "A hamster – used in laboratories everywhere."

"Yes," said Hastings. "But this hamster is five years old."

"Well? What's strange about that?"

"Hamsters only live for two years. And we have some here that are nearly ten years old."

"So - you've found a way to make life longer!"

"Oh, no," Hastings said. "We've not found it. The Moon has given it to us ... On Earth," he went on, "we live with gravity. Everything we do is hard work for our bodies. But here on the Moon, a body has to do only a sixth of that work."

"I see," said Cooper. "Ten years for a hamster – and how long for a human?"

"On the Moon," said Dr. Hastings," a human will live at least two hundred years."

"And you want to keep it a secret!"

"Don't you understand? Think of all the people on Earth. Six billion people on a small, crowded planet. And now we find that we can leave for two hundred years. Imagine what they're going to

Республиканская олимпиада школьников по английскому языку.

Школьный этап. 2021-22 уч.г.

5-6 класс

think about that news! This is your problem now, Mr. Journalist; you've asked for it, and you've got it. Tell me this, please ... How are you going to tell them?"

Cooper opened his mouth, then closed it again. In the corner of the room, one of the baby animals began to cry.

10. Where did Cooper live?

- A. On the Earth
- B. On the Moon
- C. Between the Earth and the Moon.

11. Why did people not want to talk to Cooper?

- A. Because he was not a scientist.
- B. Because there was a secret.
- C. Because he was a friend of the police chief.

12. What did Cooper see when he looked south?

- A. The research center
- B. A Moon car
- C. The Earth

13. What was the research center for?

- A. To study rocks.
- B. To study hamsters.
- C. To study terrestrial life on the Moon.

14. Why did animals live longer on the Moon?

- A. Because there was less pollution.
- B. because of the low gravity.
- C. Because it wasn't crowded.

15. Hamsters lived six times more on the Moon than on the Earth.

- A. True
- B. False

16. Where was it easier to work and move for people?

- A. On Earth
- B. On the Moon
- C. In the research laboratory

17. Why did Dr. Hastings not want to tell people on Earth the secret?

5-6 класс

- A. Because there were six billion people.
- B. Because he wanted to live 200 years.
- C. Because a lot of people would like to come to the Moon.

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET!

5-6 класс

USE OF ENGLISH – 27 баллов (1 балл за правильный ответ), 25 минут

Task 1. Complete the sentences with the correct word. Change the form of the word if necessary. There are extra words that you don't need.

get take work put look come hear read put listen change sell				
18. There is a computer programme that pictures into sound.				
19. Sam was asleep when the alien spaceship off.				
20. What do you feel when you to music?				
21. What's the first thing you do when you out of bed in the morning?				
22. Peter is on a lot of different things at the same time at school.				
23. We've about it in the newspaper.				
24. First, you the battery into the camera.				
25 a coin in the drinks machine and get me a drink, please.				
26 at the screen. What can you see?				
27. George was on holiday in Turkey but he back last week.				
Task 2. Read the letter and think of one word for each space 28-37. (Подумайте, какие слова пропали из текста. Вставьте только одно слово в каждый пробел 19-28).				
Dear Jeff,				
I'm having a good holiday (28) Australia. When we arrived two weeks (29) the weather was bad and (30) was cold. Now the weather is better and we go to the beach (31) day.				
This week we (32) staying in Sydney but (33) week we went to the Great Barrier Reef. Because (34) water was so warm, I loved swimming there. The fish were all different: red, yellow, purple! Australia (35) very beautiful. We don't want (36) come home! See				

Sue

you at the end (37)_____ September.

5-6 класс

Task 3. Read across (\rightarrow) and down (\downarrow) to find seven planets. Write them below the table in any order.

U	R	A	N	U	S	J	T
V	U	R	Е	M	A	U	F
В	С	M	P	X	T	P	V
P	L	I	T	О	U	I	Е
Z	Т	S	U	L	R	Т	N
M	С	A	N	W	N	Е	U
V	P	S	Е	F	A	R	S
Е	A	R	T	Н	I	N	О
M	Е	R	С	U	R	Y	L

38.	
39.	
40.	
41.	 _
42.	 _
43.	

44. _____

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET!

5-6 класс

WRITING - 20 баллов, 30 минут

Student's name
Write an interesting story beginning with the sentence "I saw a little rabbit under a tree." In your story you must use the words: <i>a basket, excited, to look</i> around. You can change the words as you need. Write 90-130 words.